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Bishop’s Wood – Health & Safety Guidance Notes 

Please enjoy your visit and observe the following conditions 

• Members and visitors are welcome to visit this woodland but are 

reminded that use of the car park and wood is entirely at their own risk. 

• Woodland paths and bridges may be slippery and uneven. 

• Some paths may be muddy after rain. 

• The interior of the wood, away from footpaths, is retained as a natural 

habitat and exposes a risk of serious injury from damaged/fallen trees. 

• The woods include a wide variety of fungi and plants that may cause 

serious illness if ingested. 

• Guard against ticks and other biting insects. 

• Permission to hold formal group activities in the wood or the education 

area should be sought through Elmwood College by writing to 

strathkinnesscommunitytrust@gmail.com 

• Please clear up after your dog and dispose of waste and litter in the bin 

provided. 

• Non-authorised lighting of fires is prohibited. 

• Non-authorised sawing and removal of wood is prohibited. 

• Camping and overnight use of the carpark is not permitted. 

Please report any concerns you may have about access or the use of this 

facility to strathkinnesscommunitytrust@gmail.com  

Bishop’s Wood is owned and managed by volunteers from Strathkinness 

Community Trust with grateful support from Elmwood College.  

Why not become a member of the Trust and help with this important work? 

For an application form please write to 

strathkinnesscommunitytrust@gmail.com 

Other important Health and Safety documents are available on the 

Community Council Website at https://www.strathkinnesscommunity.org.uk/ 

mailto:strathkinnesscommunitytrust@gmail.com
mailto:strathkinnesscommunitytrust@gmail.com
mailto:strathkinnesscommunitytrust@gmail.com

